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Farewell, and God Go With You 

 

Dear Friends, 

 (How wonderful that we have become friends in such a short time.) 

 Serving as the Bridge Pastor for this congregation has been a true blessing for me.  Being a pastor, 
preaching, leading worship again after five years on the “injured list” is a gift.  You gave me back a 
piece of what cancer stole from me. 

 However, even with all your support, and the protective limits placed on my service, I find that I 
cannot sustain even this level of service, month after month.  My health just can’t keep up.  So I have 
informed the session that my last Sunday will be June 18.  I’m sorry. 

 Some things I have discovered about you: 

 You are friendly and welcoming.  Thank you for the warmth with which you have drawn me in 
and made me part of this family. 

 You care deeply about the well-being of others.  I see it in your prayers, in the service of your dea-
cons, and in your exceptional care of me.  You have done everything to make sure I was not overbur-
dened.  Thank you. 

 You are engaged in your community, and desire to do more.  The first “Music on Marschall” event 
was a huge success, with more to come.  The community garden shows your care for people in a tan-
gible way. 

 You have talented, dedicated, generous leadership.  There are many people who step up and serve 
in a variety of ways.  You have kept the church running smoothly through these months with almost 
no help from me.  And more than just kept it going – you have been creative and moved forward with 
plans for the future.  The leadership you need is already here. 

 One concern: some people give many, many volunteer hours to the church.  Might they get tired?  
Are there some who are content to let others do the work?  I do not know all of you, or your personal 
situations.  I just raise the question of how to spread the tasks around a little more. 

 Our time together has been life giving to me; thank you.  God is at work in this congregation, and 
He will continue to guide you into the future He has for you. 
 
Peace, 

Pastor Meg 







Steven Beeney 

Linda Brooks 

Marinda Gay 

Alice Larsen 

Matthew Durban 
(Barbara Metz’ Grandson) 

P r a y e r s  o f  t h e  P e o p l e  

June 4 
Steve, Annette, Nathan & 

Jenna Nicholas 

June 11 
Douglas Norland 

June 18 
Dick & Frieda Olin 

June 25 
Jan Oliverson 

June 6 Richard Olin 

 Joel Makem 

June 11 Delphine Akufongwe 

 Royle Nimpa 

June 12 Betty Engel 

 Declan Vanneste 

June 14 Sue Sergeant 

June 27 Emmanuel Obeng 



June is here, along with warm summer temps! 

Everyone was pleased with the Reunion Potluck event, and we want to 
thank everyone for all the help we received.  

Please join us on June 4th, to celebrate Graduation Sunday, and our church 
member Joel Makem.  Coffee and cake to follow the service.  

We are in the process of setting up the Photo Boards  in the Fellowship Hall.  

There are many pictures already up, so be sure to take a look at it. 

If you have a photo of you, or your family we would love to get it on the 
board. It will help us all to get to know each other's names. I will be happy 
to take your  picture and get it on the board, just let me know.  (Mary Wolfe)  

We would like to open our nursery again. If you would use the nursery of if 
you can help, as frequently or infrequently as you are able, please contact  
Rose Schmitz.  

"Give a ride" :  If you are in need of a ride, you can contact Jim Perry at 612-
220-7977, and he will make sure someone will pick you up. 

Please contact a Deacon if you would like a visit, or have any needs. 

In Christ's love, 

Shirley Ackerman 952-334-3202 Verneil Ewert 952-237-2201 

Linda Brooks 952-240-9502 Lyle Crider 952-496-0822 

Marinda Gay  952-445-1031 Jim Perry 952-492-5952 

Rose Schmitz 612-670-6309 Harriet Volding 218-209-1982 

Mary Wolfe 952-393-3973 







Mondays 
June 12 and June 26 

 to an Open House in celebration of 
the graduation 

of 

Joel Makem 
on 

June 30, 2023 
at 

3:00 pm 
1523 Savanna Dr 

Shakopee MN 55379  

You’re Invited 





What a wonderful night!  It was great to see so many people (over 100) enjoying the food, music, and fel-
lowship on a most gorgeous May evening. Thanks to each of you for your work in making this event a 
true success!  

From Carol printing the posters and inserts, to the lemonade makers and servers, to the table-chair setter 
uppers, to the canopy erectors, to the servers, to Loren for getting the Valley News article and Tom, ALL 
of you deserve a huge Thank you!  

Dominoes did a great job with the Pizza and Pasta! Everyone enjoyed the food and there were few lefto-
vers! So fun to see the pride that Jeff and his crew take in their food service!  

To the Glory of God goes all our praise! 



REUNION 
POT   LUCK 

The Reunion Potluck event was great. The Worship Service was 
beautiful, with lots of music! 

The food was delicious, the game was fun, and as always, great 
fellowship! 

A big THANK YOU to ALL who helped to make it possible - The 
Music and Worship team, the musicians, the Deacons, Pastor 
Meg, Berge and JoAnn Hanson, and the MANY volunteers that 
helped to put it all together! 


